[image: ]TASMANIAN MOTORCYCLE COUNCIL Inc.

468 Westbury Road
Prospect 7250
ABN: 89 799 173 079

http://tasmanianmotorcyclecouncil.org.au


Meeting Minutes



General Meeting 10.30 am 5th October 2024


Attendance:  Present. Bron McCarthy, Mick Boyd, Simon Hrycyszyn, , George Schynol, , Peter Peacock, Gary Long, Barry McKinless, Glen Davis, Larry Jordan, Neil Quinn, Dean Johnson, Leon Jowett, Jaqueline Brown, Danny De Saint, Rachel Davis, Ricki Strang, Paul Bullock



Apologies: Kim Barton, Frank Smith, Brett Woolcott, Rhonda Pellow, Pete Fleming


1. Previous Meeting Minutes – Please Note P Bullock was in attendance at previous meeting, there for needs to be added to attendees, B Hornsey was an apology at previous meeting.  Moved by Simon, second by Bron


2. Business arising from previous meeting. 
a) Barry McKinnless has confirmed the St Marys pass will be closed for their ride in November for the MBMMC. Barry will giver TMC a press release to advertise as well.
b) Stay upright meeting still to be confirmed
c) Simon and Mick met with Tim Ellis to discuss pricing of MAIb an motorcycle registration
d) Paul Bullock to write a press release regarding 0 fatalities this year.






3.Correspondence
a.) Department of Justice annual return
Island Hosting invoice
Tasmania Speedway Motorcycle Association
TMC letter to AMC stating we have had a positive riding year and that our AGM was a success with a lot of new members
Eric Abetz confirmed in writing he got a spot on the spirit complimentary for the TMC brochures at both terminals. Great outcome/
Mick had an invitation to government house for RSAC annual get together
RSCA media statement regarding new campaign that will be released soon.
State budget report



3.  Outward Correspondence – Same as above

4. Treasures Report- report- as discussed in AGM- Invoices to pay
a) Department of Justice yearly return
b) Island Hosting $618.65
c) Stickers for TMC $630
d) Island Hosting website fees $387.90

5. General Business

a) Simon to follow up Eric Abetz with the GLS
b) Leon asked if we have reached out to members from the JMCG to join
c) George had discussion about what we can do with the tractors on the road where it becomes hazardous. General discussion
d) Glenn has asked 95 members of the MRA North to sign up which most have now, Thanks Glenn.
e) Glenn also mentioned again the MRA Awareness ride Saturday 23rd November
f) Peter Peacock general discussion regarding more driver awareness for vehicles to not move over to the side of the road as it sprays the motorcyclist with rocks.
g) Barry discussed MBMMC event in November160 members to join Thunder Run ride from St Helens to St Marys on remembrance day more info can be found https://mbmmc-roundup.org.au/
h) The MRA toy run will be held on November the 16th and is back at Salamanca



Meeting closed at 12:07pm
Next Meeting

Saturday 14th December at the Ironhorse Bar & Grill
468 Westbury Road, Prospect, Tasmania 7250
web:  www.tasmanianmotorcyclecouncil.org.au   email: tmc@tmcc.net.au
ABN: 89 799 173 079
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